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On 13 September 1978 Dick Munoz and I conducted a tour of Cape Romain NWR, S.C., 
for two visiting scientists/ ornithologists from the Netherlands. While observing various 
common birds on the seaward side of Bird Island, our attention was drawn to an isolated bird 
not associated with the others. 

The bird, a Buff-breasted Sandpiper (Tryngites subruficollis), was on the higher sand 
dunes of the island in an area used in spring by nesting Brown Pelicans (Pelecanus 
occidentalis). Using 7X binoculars, all observers identified the sandpiper from 25 feet. About 
6 to 7 inches long, the bird had pale legs, a white eye-ring, and uniform buff or tan color on the 
throat, breast, and abdomen. 

After 4 minutes of observation, the bird was flushed. It flew a short distance and landed 
in a similar area. The bird seemed fatigued and emaciated, with the sternal keel appearing to 
protrude from the breast. This may explain the absence of an energetic, snipe-like flight when 
it was flushed. 

The present sighting plus about a dozen others reported in Chat and South Carolina Bird 
Life form the basis for proposing a change in the seasonal status of the Buff-breasted 
Sandpiper from accidental (Sprunt and Chamberlain, South Carolina Bird Life, p. 249) to a 
regular but uncommonly seen fall migrant on the South Carolina coast. Except for a May 
specimen collected by Hoxie, the South Carolina records of this species fall during the period 
from late August to early October. 
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